I. Call to Order:
The regular meeting for May 14, 2025 was called to order at 7:00 pm.

by Vice-President, Becky Cottingham. Roll call was taken. The following were present:
Marcia Cornwell, Becky Cottingham, Belinda Schoch & Jessica Gray. Connie Bealor arrived at 7:10. 
II. Approval of Minutes:

The minutes of April 9, 2025 were read and approved by voice vote with a motion from Jessica Gray and a second from Marcia Cornwell.
III. Recognition of Visitors: None at this time.
IV. Payment of Bills: The motion was made by Marcia Cornwell with Jessica Gray as a second to pay bills amounting to $11,815.97.  Motion passed by roll call vote, Yea 4 Nay 0.  A motion was made by Belinda Schoch with a second from Connie Bealor to pay the monthly mortgage payment of $1,080.00.   Motion passed by roll call vote, Yea 5 Nay 0.
V. Reading of Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer’s Report showed balances as of April 30, 2025:  
FBT Checking Account:   $7,884.60

FBT Money Money Market Account:  $95,669.64

FBT 15.Debt Service Account:  $712.51

FBT Certificate of Deposit:  $15,951.84  

Belinda Schoch, Treasurer signed the reconciled bank statement.
VI. Reading of Librarian’s Report: The report for the month of April 2025 covered the following topics:
• A thank you was given to Becky Cottingham for judging the Art Show and thanks to Peggy Muegge for coordinating the Free Library installation at Ursa Christian Church, Val has stocked it.
• Our staff has been busy preparing for the Summer Reading program which begins May 19th.
• Our two hotspots have been added to the checkout system and will be able to generate reports.

• The 2024 Tax Computation Confirmation was signed and returned to the Adams County Clerk’s Office.

• Four Star hosted the April 30th ReThink Social Media training, the next meeting will be in Carthage on May 19.
VII. Committee Reports: None at this time.
VIII. Communications: 
• Dissolution of the FSPLD Foundation was mailed on April 30, 2025.

• The Hoopla meeting scheduled for May 16th has been rescheduled to May 23rd at 2:15.
IX. Unfinished Business:  None at this time
X. New Business: 
• Election of officers was not held as it was determined that current office terms were not up. The newly elected board members recited the oath of office and signed their paperwork.

• A grant was received to cover the cost of Summer Reading T-Shirts for our staff. Prizes and donations from our local merchants have been received to help cover the cost of the program. Family game night is May 29th.  June and July programs have been set, it is a very exciting time.
• After a review of our Budget vs. Actual, it was found that we are in good shape going into end of the year.
• We are in need of a new printer.  Watts submitted a bid/proposal, it was decided to seek more bids.
• A motion was made by Belinda Schoch with a second from Jessica Gray to accept Advantage Archives bid of $650.50 to digitize two years of the Mendon Dispatch onto a Flash Drive.  Motion passed, 5 Yea, 0 Nay.
 • Discussion was held on the Programming Checklist of the ILA’s Serving Our Public 4.0 Standards for Il. Public Libraries.  It was found we are in compliance.
XI. Closed Session:  None at this time
XII. Adjournment:  
The May 14, 2025 meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm. with a motion from Marcia Cornwell a second from Jessica Gray, the motion passed by voice vote.  The next meeting is scheduled for June 11, 2025.

Respectfully submitted,
Connie Bealor
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